Robert A. Fuller Attorney at Law 75 East Meadow Road Wilton, CT 06897 203-762-5888 Fax: 203-762-5894

July 14, 2020

Mr. Mike Conklin, Director of Environmental Affairs Wilton Department of Environmental Affairs 238 Danbury Road Wilton, CT 06897

RE: Montanaro property, Wampum Hill Road
Wilton Wetland Permit WET2280/Resolution No. 0215-09WET

Dear Mr. Conklin:

I represent Chris Montanaro with respect to the above referenced matter. Mr. Montanaro originally anticipated placing electric lines under the driveway (see Resolution No. 0215-09WET). However, on further consideration he believes that there will be less impact to wetland areas, upland areas and the entire area in general if utility poles are used rather than trenching.

Mr. Montanaro's proposes to run the electric and other customary utility lines overhead along the road/driveway from the end of the paved portion of Wampum Hill Road north to provide service to Mr. Montanaro's lots. Currently, utility service to other portions of Wampum Hill Road is provided by utility poles and overhead lines so this would be in keeping with existing conditions.

Mr. Montanaro has discussed this proposal with Eversource and they concur with this approach and they are in the process of preparing a plan for the placement of the utility poles along the route. A copy of this Eversource plan will be provided as soon as it is available from Eversource. A major advantage of this proposal will allow the utility poles to straddle the wetland crossing area and substantially reduce impacts to the wetlands.

Thank you for your consideration of this request, and please let me know if you have any questions.

Sincerely, Refer to Fuller

Robert A Fuller

cc: R. Christopher Montanaro, Honey Hill Holdings, LLC Pete Romano, Landtech